
From the Area Coordinator

First, thanks to the thoughtfulness of the
Minister of the Uniting Church, Rev James
Ellis and his Church Council, we are able to
reinstate our 16 April meeting which we shall
have in the Church Hall starting at 7.15pm. I
had been resigned to having to cancel our
meetings when the School was not available
during school holidays but James’s
intervention has overcome that and the
Committee is most grateful. You will note the
time of 7.15pm which is 15 minutes ahead of
when we used to meet but the Committee
agreed it was a suitable time as it would
enable us to finish that bit earlier.

The crime statistics for March were relatively
modest for us and our neighbours in Curtin
and Deakin. I say relatively because I am
conscious of the fact that the victims of these
crimes will be no less traumatised than if
there more such incidents. Both Deakin and
Yarralumla reported 4 crimes and Curtin 3.
We had one case of assault other while
Deakin reported one of assault causing actual
bodily harm. Curtin and Deakin had two cases
each of the theft of motor vehicles and we had
one bicycle stolen. The other crimes were
other theft and other property damage.

Some of you may have had the opportunity to
watch or listen to the address recently to the
National Press Club by former Australian of
the Year, Rosie Batty. You may recall that her
son was killed ten years ago by his father and
Ms Batty’s address demonstrated that,
despite a great deal of attention directed
towards the reduction in, if not the elimination
of, domestic violence, it remains ten years on
as one of the scourges of our nation. Ms Batty
quoted statistics that shame us as a society.

 I do not have the answer or answers to
such behaviour but suggest that we ensure
we do all in our power to prevent it
happening. If we see tensions building or
signs that might be the case, we should
attempt to calm the situation before it
escalates into violence. Intervention is
obviously fraught when such a scene is in
play but, where it is dangerous to do so, we
should alert the police who will respond as
quickly as possible. While we are fortunate
to live in a country free from the violence
that besets much of the world, we must not
be complacent and we need to respect
each other’s right to a safe and peaceful
life.

I received recently an email with tips on
how to prevent home security as a defence
against home burglary. The reason for the
email was the increase in 2023 of
residential burglaries in Victoria. There
were nine headings:

Get to know your neighbours and local
community.
Lock your doors, windows and
garages.
Invest in security equipment (and keep
it monitored and serviced).
Keep your property well-lit.
Keep valuables out of sight.
Secure valuable documents and
identifiers.
Keep your garden neat and tidy.
Leave a spare set of keys with a
trusted person.
Avoid posting your holiday photos on
social media.

Another tip was to ensure your home and
contents insurance policies are up to date
and adequate.

Until next month...
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01/03/24 BANKS Other theft

09/03/24 HAMPTON Assault other

15/03/24 FLYNN Bicycle theft

20/03/24 FLYNN Other property damage

All doors are locked at night, when I leave the house, or if I am home and cannot see
them (e.g. if I’m in another room or the backyard), even if it’s just for a few minutes.

The front door is not obscured by trees and shrubs and is visible from the street.

All doors have a working, keyed entry lock and/or deadlock.

Exterior doors have security screens which cannot be damaged or easily removed.

Visitors can be identified without opening or unlocking the door.

Spare keys are kept with a trusted neighbour, friend or family member and NOT
under a doormat or planter, on a ledge, in a fake rock, or in the letterbox.

All external doors are heavy, solid core wood or metal, and are not hollow or
lightweight.

Glass panels in or near doors are reinforced in some way, so they are not easily
shattered (e.g. with security film, metal grates, or security screens). 

The door locks were changed when I moved in.

Sliding glass doors have strong, working key locks.

A piece of wooden dowel or a metal pin has been installed to secure any sliding glass
doors, to prevent the door from being shoved aside or lifted off the track.
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Home Security Checklist
Exterior Doors & Sliding Doors



The BAL Lawyers estates team are Canberra’s most trusted estates lawyers.

BAL will help you navigate the estate planning process and provide certainty for the future.

T: 02 6274 0999  www.ballawyers.com.au

Y A R R A L U M L A  N E I G H B O U R H O O D  W A T C H

M E E T I N G S C O N T A C T S

OHAYO
Authentic 

Japanese Cuisine 
& Sushi

BYO

Signature meals: Eel Rice Set
Meal, Salmon Poke Bowl, Ramen,

Udon, Sushi, Miso Soup...

Yarralumla Shops

0411 578 085

Shop 2 45 Novar St 
Yarralumla ACT 2600

0400 485 353

nunie.com.au

For all occasions..

SITTING DUCKS 
CATERING

Canberra's boutique caterer

0417 322 038
www.sittingducks.com.au

The NHW committee generally meets on the
third Tuesday of the month at the school,  

and when school facilities are not available, in
the Uniting Church hall. The NHW committee
does not meet formally in Dec and Jan during

the long school break.

We need a new Secretary! 
No prior secretary experience is necessary,
the role requires only basic record-keeping

and minute-taking at monthly meetings.

NHW SECRETARY VACANCY

for more information or to register your
interest contact our Area Coordinator today!

THIS
MEETING

16 APRIL 2024
UNITING CHURCH HALL

NEXT
MEETING

21 MAY 2024

VENUE
YARRALUMLA 

PRIMARY SCHOOL

START TIME 7:15 PM

AREA 
COORDINATOR 

IAN BROWN 
6282 5205

brownid5@bigpond.net.au

ACTING SECRETARY
IAN BROWN 

as above

NEWSLETTER
DISTRIBUTION

ROSEMARY HARRISON
0419 410 922

rosemaryh@optusnet.com.au

NEWSLETTER
EDITOR

REBECCA GEORGES
absolutelybecky@hotmail.com

TREASURER
SAM MUDGE
0414 970 440

sam.mudge@hotmail.com

http://www.ballawyers.com.au/


Robert Boden Grove
Yarralumla ACT 2600

(02) 6281 7373

www.heritagenursery.com.au

Heritage Nursery pairs professional
advice with top quality plants which

are suited to Canberra's climate.
We stock a diverse range of garden

products to help you garden
successfully.

Please visit, open 7 days, 
free parking and friendly dogs

allowed on leash.

Canberra Bridge Club
ABF affiliated

11 sessions per week
Catering for beginners through to

advanced
Learn or improve your bridge

Regular competitions and Events

5-7 Duff Place, Deakin
6282 2382

www.canberrabridgeclub.com.au

Westbourne Legal

Established over 35 years ago, we specialise in Estates and Estate Planning,

Conveyancing, Commercial Law and Dispute Resolution.

We are still conveniently located opposite the Yarralumla shops.

Serving the Canberra community 
for over 50 years

We provide excellent quality
dentistry and cover all aspects of 
general and cosmetic dentistry

Currently welcoming new patients
6171 2088

Unit 51, Level 1 Habitat
38 Mort Street BRADDON

www.preventivedentistry.com.au

YARRALUMLA PHARMACY
Veronica Kong

9:00 am - 6:00 pm Mon - Fri 
9:00 am - 12:00 noon Sat

Deliveries available
Health Advice, Gifts, Webster-Pak

National Diabetes Services Scheme

17 Bentham Street YARRALUMLA

Tel 6281 2654

YARRALUMLA SURGERY
1/18 BENTHAM STREET

YARRALUMLA 2600
www.yarralumlasurgery.com.au

Yarralumla Surgery is your
local General Practice

Opening Hours:
8.30am – 5.30pm
Monday to Friday

Closed Public Holidays

To make an appointment or an
enquiry please call us on 

(02) 6282 3899

ANSHU CHOPRA

Registered Tax Agent

Taxation and Business Advice

Special home service
Senior citizens of Yarralumla

at no extra cost.

Local tax agent in Yarralumla

0421 921 709
6169 5806

anshu@anshuchopra.com.au

We are your Resident Yarralumla 
property experts with a formidable
reputation for high achievement

and top results for our clients 
with over 65 record price sales.

If you are ready to sell, and 
want premium results, make

Mobile: 0417 258803
Telephone: 6162 1234

Web: www.mariaselleck.com.au

General Practice, 

Family Doctors, 

Pathology,

Chronic Disease Management.

Incorporating McSpeddenHarvey

Email: admin@westbourne.legal
3/18 Bentham Street Yarralumla

Contact:
Ph. 6189 5888

Looking for a General
Practitioner?

Phone: (02) 6185 5555 

Email: deakin@nextpracticehealth.com

Book Online: deakin.nextpracticehealth.com

Location: Suite 2, 4 Makin Place Deakin, ACT

YARRALUMLA
HALAL

Turkish Pide House

Eat in or Take away
Trading Hours: 

Open 7 Days
 9.00 am - 8.30 pm

47 Novar St 
YARRALUMLA Shops

Tel 6282 5471

PhysioSport has opened a new clinic in
Napier Close Deakin offering physiotherapy,
exercise physiology, massage and Pilates.

Free parking onsite.

19 Napier Close Deakin
6147 0838

www.physiosport.com.au 

WANT TO SEE 
YOUR ADVERT 

HERE?
Contact our 

Treasurer today!

http://www.canberrabridgeclub.com.au/
http://www.preventivedentistry.com.au/
http://www.yarralumlasurgery.com.au/
mailto:admin@westbourne.legal
http://www.physiosport.com.au/

